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June 3, 2021 

 

 

SUBJECT: 2021-2022 TRANSPORTATION SERVICES FOR THOSE RESIDING LESS THAN 
2.4KM FROM SCHOOL  

On May 31, 2021, the Horizon School Division Board of Trustees decided to resume the practice 
of allowing families living within 2.4km to their school of attendance to access transportation if: 

● Covid restrictions have been completely removed 

This memo is to inform you that your child or children may be eligible to request access to 
transportation for the 2021-22 school year.  

You must apply by June 30 if you wish to be considered for this service. Note that:  

● This service is not a door-to-door service as your child will need to go to the nearest 
designated bus stop which may still be some distance away, and  

● May only be available if there is space on the bus (no additional costs to the school 
division) 

Given the potential number of requests, we wish to stress the importance of the June 30 
deadline, and wish to inform parents that the service, if approved, would not be available prior 
to September 15, due to operational requirements. 

Please contact Patty Petronech, Transportation Coordinator at 403-223-3547 ext. 10126 if you 
have any questions. 

We wish you a safe and healthy summer and look forward to seeing your family in the fall. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Wilco Tymensen      

Superintendent of Schools 

 

c.c. 2.4km transportation request form 


